ROSEGROUND

Est.1971 Visit our Website: www.portlandlacesociety.com Dec 18/Jan 19

Officers 2018 **President:**

Alice Howell 1139 NW Yamhill St McMinnville, OR 97128 lacelady@frontier.com

Vice President:

Beverly Davis 32697 S Meridian Rd Woodburn, OR 97071 503-634-2540 mrpib@earthlink.net

Demos:

Sherri Campbell 930 NW Natio Parkway K3 Portland, OR 97209 971-271-7664 scamptat@yahoo.com

Secretary:

Marilyn Barnes 4101 SE Filbert Milwaukie, OR 97222 503-659-9837 malz50@hotmail.com

Treasurer:

Joyce Clow PO Box 538 Sheridan, OR 97378 joclow2002@yahoo.com

Librarian:

Beverly Davis 32697 S Meridian Rd Woodburn, OR 97071 503-634-2540 mrpib@earthlink.net

Newsletter Editor:

Jean Reeves 1359 S Ginger Ct Cornelius, OR 97113 503-359-5785 bjeanr@frontier.com

WEB:

Lynda Libby LyndaLibby@comcast.net

			CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Nov	24	Sat	Oregon Country Lacemakers
	26	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
Dec	3	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
	6	Thu	Portland Lace Society Christmas pot luck 10am to noon
	8	Sat	DEMO- at The Mill in Salem 10am to noon
	10	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
	11	Tue	2nd Monday Winter option 10am to noon Opal Shimmin
	15	Sat	Oregon Trail Lacemakers
	17	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
	19	Wed	Black Sheep noon until 2pm
	21	Fri	Magic at the Mill set up at 4:30pm
	24	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
	26	Wed	Leftovers at Shirley's 10:30am
	29	Sat	Oregon Country Lacemakers
	31	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
Jan	1		HAPPY NEW YEAR!
	3	Thu	Portland Lace Society Meeting
	7	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
	8	Tue	2nd Monday Winter option 10:30am to noon Shirley McDaniel's
	12	Sat	DEMO- at The Mill in Salem 10am to noon
	14	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
	16	Wed	Black Sheep noon until 2pm
	19	Sat	Oregon Trail Lacemakers
	21	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby
	26	Sat	Oregon Country Lacemakers
	28	Mon	Lace with Lynda Libby

Details for Calendar Items:

Mondays - Lace at Lynda Libby's from 10:00 am to Noon.

2nd Monday of the month - Newberg (and Friends) Winter Time 2nd Tuesday 10am to noon

2nd Sat of the month - Willamette Heritage Center Mill building 2nd Floor Open Space 10 am to noon.

3rd Sat of the Month - Oregon Trail Lacemakers of Eugene meeting is 10:00 am to 1:00 pm

Willamette Oaks Retirement Living, 455 Alexander Loop, Eugene, OR 97401

Last Sat of the month - Oregon Country Lacemakers (OCL) meet at 111 NE 3rd St., McMinnville, OR First Fed. Building, across the corner from the bank. 9:00 to 11:30 am

Looking Ahead: 2019

May 2-5 Shuttlebirds Tatting Workshop - Ross Point, ID

Jul 21-27 IOLI Convention at the Mirabeau Park Hotel in Spokane, WA

Our meetings are the 1st Thurs. of the month, 10:00-12:00, at the Sellwood Community Center located on the corner of 15th and Spokane St. in Sellwood.

PLS Minutes for October 4, 2018

Meeting called to order by President Alice Howell with 14 members present.

Jean to send the typo corrected latest newsletter to Lynda to post on PLS website.

Т

reasurer Report: As of Oct. 4,2018 there was \$1234.67 in checking, \$37505.85 in Money Market, \$294.79 PLS IOLI Convention funds totaling \$39035.31. The treasurer sent a check to IOLI to pay for Australian membership. DEMOS:

Nov. 10th Willamette Heritage Center Dec. 19 -21 Magic at the Mill Fri. 21st was the preferred deno date.

Mar. 22nd & 23rd 2019 NW Quilt Show at the EXPO Center.

Marilyn Charles gave a favorable report for OFFF. Lots of PLS members came out to demo both days. Beverly Davis said there was lots of interest & people in costume at the Jane Austen Tea. Beverly said that it was definitely worth PLS demoing there.

Beverly Davis has checked into renting the Salal Room (a medium size conference room) at the Milwaukie Center for the monthly PLS meeting. Factors in favor are 1) it is a lot quieter. 2) better parking. 3) a little more comfortable seating. Factors against 1) We would have to find an alternate plan for PLS Library. 2) the cost would be \$50/hour or \$100 a month (instead of the \$500 we donate to Sellwood). No firm decision was made today. Input is welcome.

JoAnn Meier, Jean Reeves, & Jackie Nissen (in absentia) were nominated to the Nominating Committee of PLS officers for the next 2 years.

A mention was made that Kamio Nagasaki will be teaching Bruges & other lace styles in Salt Lake Nov. 7 -10 2018.

OTHER EVENTS:

May 3-5 2019 Shuttlebirds in Post Falls, Idaho July 12 – 27 2019 IOLI in Spokane, Washington

Meeting adjourned with show-n-tell Submitted by Marilyn Barnes, Secretary

Lacemaking, learning, visiting opportunity. Black Sheep Emporium in Hillsboro on the third Wednesday of the month from noon to 2pm (or longer if you want). Later on we may have some organized studies of particular patterns or lace techniques. This is a good time to practice a bit for the IOLI convention classes you want to take. Come and have fun making lace.

PLS Minutes for Nov. 1, 2018

Meeting called to order by President Alice Howell with 15 members present.

Treasurer's Report:

Money Market \$36,576.77 & \$1524.26 in checking, for a total of \$38,101.03. It was reported that for PLS annual Lace Day the sandwich donation brought in \$188 (compared to \$159.96 cost of sandwiches), the raffle brought in \$170, consignments brought in \$300.50 (which only \$85 went to PLS), & two people paid their dues \$40, for a total of \$563 (compare to \$805 for the cost of the venue rental). It was decided to brainstorm on ways to possibly break even on our next annual Lace Day.

A letter was sent to Marilyn Barnes, PLS Lace Day liaison, that a Lace Day deposit refund would be sent to her in the near future. A motion was made, seconded, & passed that if the refund check can be used to rent the venue for next year that Marilyn will rent the same two rooms for Oct. 12th 2019.

Library Report:

Beverly reported the PLS library was not being used to it's full potential, so she brought out & passed around a few Torchon books for members to look at & maybe check out. Beverly plans to bring out books of a different lace style each month.

Nominating Committee Report:

The following people have been nominated as officers of PLS for the 2019 -2020 years:

President Jackie Nissen
Vice President Beverly Davis
Treasurer Joyce Clow
Secretary Marilyn Barnes

These officer candidates will be voted on & installed at the Dec. meeting. Jean Reeves will continue to do the newsletter, Beverly Davis will continue as Librarian, & Sherri Campbell as Demo Coordinator.

Do you need a name tag? magnetic or pin? All we need is your name & your city & state.

A motion was made, seconded & passed to keep PLS yearly donations the same as last year. \$500 to Sellwood Community Center, \$100 to Shuttlebirds, & \$200 to the Lace Museum.

It was suggested that PLS annual Lace Day have 2 lace classes in the morning & skip the pm classes. Feedback wanted. Beverly Davis inquired about interest in an advanced Torchon class. If arrangements can be made, Lia Baumeister-Jonker would provide class materials, the class being taught by a PLS member (to be determined) You would be learning to read diagrams, learn terminology & other useful tips to make Torchon Lace making easier & more enjoyable. Several people mentioned that they had taken this class a while back & got a lot out of it. The class fee would be nominal. Look for more info in the near future.

December meeting will be short & sweet with a potluck following the meeting. Bring a favorite dish & your appetite.

Meeting adjourned with show-n-tell Submitted by Marilyn Barnes, Secretary

This and That

WEB SITE - Lynda Libby is looking for photos for the website. Doilies and Tablecloths for August and I heard we are doing critters next in September so send all your little animals in lace to LyndaLibby@comcast.net



Beverly made this piece of Russian Tape Lace. This is part of a scarf. I think she may have the other half done by now. At a recent gathering her bobbins were clicking right along on the other half of this. Leaf practice she says.

Beautiful thread of silk and bamboo. I can see another order of this thread coming soon.. I've put in my request for a couple of cones when she makes the next order to Bart and Francis.

Scarves seem to be a popular theme. Alice made this beautiful lappet or scarf, depending upon how you choose to wear it. This was from an OIDFA publica-

tion of lappets. You may remember the one that got all the prizes at the fair. This one is beautiful too.

It reminds me of the crocheted pineapple pieces my grandmother made.

Nice shaded quilting thread. Subtle changes of color is interesting but not so bold as to be distracting in the design.

Nice work ladies.



DEMO Opportunities:

Contact Sherrie Campbell **971-271-7664** or Shirley McDaniel **503-662-3538**.

2018

12/8 At the Mill in Salem 10am to noon

12/21 Magic at the Mill

2019

1/12 At the Mill in Salem 10am to noon Remember—every 2nd Saturday at The Mill 10 am to noon is an opportunity to share our lace addiction.



Seen at a recent meeting, This tatted doily made by Becky Clark.

Alice does Christmas ornament exchanges. This is her offering this year. Nice coordination of the bell and the printed card.



I made some Idrija mitts/cuffs. It is much harder to make the second one. Sort of like making socks, you have to turn around and do another one! Unlike socks you can't put two on one needle.



Anti-Stress Bags for 2019 Convention. It has been suggested that we make a bag of anti-stress items for the upcoming convention in Spokane. Little cloth bags would contain the items. Easy instructions for the bag are as follows:

Fabric about 9" by 11" (1/4 of a fat quarter)

- 16 inches of narrow ribbon (2 pieces if making the drawstring option)
- 1) Hem: turn down 1 inch along a long side of fabric. Tuck under the cut edge and sew.
- 2) Ribbon: Sew middle of ribbon to fabric about 2 inches down from the top of hemmed edge and about 3 inches from an end. (If making a casing sew widest zigzag stitch 1.5 inches from top of hem. Ribbon will be put through for drawstring when bag is completed.
- 3) Seams: Fold WRONG sides together and sew 1/8 inch seam down the side and across the bottom edges. Clip excess fabric from corner. Turn wrong side out. Sew side and bottom, seams1/4 inch from edge. (This is a French seam.)
- 4) Bottom: while still wrong side out, flatten corners and sew across them about an inch down from the corner point. Turn right side out.
- 5) If you put the zigzag stitching on you can now thread the two pieces of ribbon around for drawstring. Tie small overhand knot in ribbon ends to complete loop.



Opal has generously offered to provide some fabric and Jackie has ribbons for the straps. All we need is for people to sew a few so it is not such a big task.

This is the bag with the drawstring option. And, a picture of measuring across the corner of the bag for the bottom shaping.

Next we need to figure out how much and what we will put in the bag. Review the following and think about what we can do without and/or if there is something else we should add.

Suggestions have been as follows:



An eraser so you can make all your mistakes disappear.

A penny so you will never say, "I'm broke."

A marble in case someone says, "You have lost all your marbles".

A rubber band to help stretch yourself beyond your limits.

A string to tie things together when everything seems to be falling apart.

A hug and a kiss (chocolate ones are nice) to remind you that someone, somewhere, cares.

A band aid, in case your pins and needles go wild.

A safety pin to keep you from coming apart at the seams.

Herbal tea for that needed Zen moment.

A sticky arrow to keep you from being lost.

An Emery board when things get too rough.



Name Badge Info — It is time to order more name badges for new people. If you did not get one the first time and are now active in demo activities, or if you are a newbie. You are entitled to one name badge. If you want two then you will be charged for one. There are two styles. First there is one in color that can have either a pin or a magnetic strip on the back. Example here is Pauline's.

The other option is to have holes punched so you can add a lanyard. This style can also have a magnet or pin back in addition to the holes. This one is white with red lettering and the example here (Jean Reeves) has my tatted lanyard attached. I've provided a picture of the back with the magnet. So if you need a badge or want to order another one (I have two. One I leave in my car. the magnet only one I carry in my purse).

Contact for ordering the name badge is Lyndia Libby. Let her know the style and options you want and your Name and City to be printed. LyndaLibby@comcast.net



Both have white background. The lighting for my picture was more mellow than with Pauline's.



Jean Reeves Cornelius, OR

For those of us addicted to making the tatted lanvards, this is the perfect excuse to have many of them..

Match your outfit and have fun...

PORTLAND LACE SOCIETY

MEMBERSHIP FORM - Dues run from January 1st to December 31st Dues = \$20 Annual PLEASE return this form with your payment: _____ New ____ Renewal

_____ PHONE: ____ NAME: ADDRESS: _____ E-MAIL: _____ _____ Send Payment to: Jean Reeves _____ 1359 S. Ginger Ct Cornelius, OR 97113 Newsletter choice: Delivered by e-mail _____ Snail mail ____ Both ____ Dues paid at our October Lace Day or after will extend for the following year. You may join anytime!

Looking Ahead ----information is now on IOLI Website

At the banquet in San Antonio, we received this seed packet to inform us of the date, location and the lace challenge information for the 2019 Convention. The hotel set up in the hallway with brochures, brownies and lemonaide. Yumm!! Start making your list. If you drive you don't have to weigh or measure the luggage. Shuttlebirds are helping the Walla Walla Sweet Lacers and they both plan a good time for all.







Hotel reservations can be made on-line now. A list of classes with descriptions is available as well. Go to IOLI website.

Jean Reeves 1359 S Ginger Ct Cornelius, OR 97113



Oct/Nov 2018

TO:			